
 
 

     
 

To: FET Mathematics Subject Advisors, Parents, Teachers and Learners 
 
Topic: A time to reflect and plan for the year 
 
Message Objective(s):  

1. To improve pass rates at FET Mathematics 
2. To enable teachers, parents, and learners to prepare themselves for this academic year. 

 
Welcome to 2022 academic year. We say congratulations to the 2021 class, teachers and parents for 
producing such quality results.  
 
The baton stick has been handed back to us to complete the race. It is imperative that we learn and 
reflect on how this 2021 class managed to sail through despite Covid-10 challenges. One lesson we 
got from them is...it can be done! They showed a lot of resilience. 
 
From Grade 10-12 we say the time to start preparations is now. Let us form WhatsApp groups and 
support each other through them. Let us take advantages of watching extra lessons on TV and other 
digital platforms. Exercise and always observe Covid protocols to stay healthy. 
 
The Covid pandemic has taught us to be prepared for any eventualities. We are required to adapt to 
new learning styles as they emerge.  
 
To our teachers, let us plan for extra work and ensure our learners are on task whether at school and 
at home. In Mathematics, practice makes perfect.  
 
To our parents, we thank you for your support last year and we still appeal for more of the same this 
year. 
 
I wish you a successful 2022 Mathematics academic year! 
 
 
From: Itai Makuyana 
 
Reference:  
 
www.nect.org.za 
www.wozamatrics.co.za                              WhatsApp number 061505302 
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